MORGAN COUNTY DRAINAGE BOARD

February 3, 2003
11:30 A.M.

DRAINAGE BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT WERE TERRY BROCK (Surveyor),
NORMAN VOYLES (Commissioner), JEFF QUYLE (Commissioner), AND BRIAN
GOSS (Commissioner).

ASHLAND ACRES

Jennifer Arnold presented the drainage plans for Ashland Acres to the board. Terry
Brock explained that the plans would be sent out to an engineering consultant for review.
He stated that he would expect the review to be back into his office before the first
commissioners’ meeting in March 2003. Ms. Amold stated that she felt that they had met
all of the other items on the checklist provided by the commissioners’ office. Mr. Quyle
suggested that Ms. Arnold get with Paul Gray in the auditor’s office to go over the
checklist for approval. Mr. Foley stated the should the need arise, the commissioners
could approve the plat for Ashland Acres with conditions as long as they are stating
plainly in the commissioners’ records. Ms. Amold stated that she would come before the
commissioners’ on February 17, 2004.

SARTOR DITCH
Terry Brock stated there was some blockage/debris on Sartor Ditch by Home Avenue in

Martinsville. He stated this was not a major blockage, and he arranged for community
corrections to clean this area.

CLASSIFICATION OF DRAINS

Terry Brock submitted a letter regarding classification of drains for approval. Jeff Quyle
made a motion that the Morgan County Drainage Board approval the January 22, 2003
Jetter/report from Terry Brock, Morgan Co. Surveyor, regarding classification of drains.
Seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.

NUTTER DITCH

Mr. Brock stated that he should have all of the quotes for Nutter Ditch at the next
drainage board meeting.

ADJOURNMENT
Jeff Quyle made a motion to adjourn. Seconded by Brian Goss. Motion carried 3-0.
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